

Laura E. Freed Director

Matthew Tuma
Deputy Director

STATE OF NEVADA DEPARTMENT OF ADMINISTRATION DIRECTOR'S OFFICE

515 E. Musser Street, Suite 300 | Carson City, Nevada 89701 Phone: (775) 684-0299 | <u>admin.nv.gov</u> | Fax: (775) 684-0298

MEMORANDUM

December 29, 2021

TO: All Agencies

FROM: Laura E. Freed, Director

Department of Administration

SUBJECT: Legislative Branch Vaccinations and Testing Extended through January

2022

As you know, Impact Health offers free COVID-19 vaccinations in Room 1214 of the Legislative Building on Mondays, Tuesdays, Wednesdays, and Fridays from 7:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m., and on Thursdays from 7:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m. This availability has now been extended through January 2022. This vaccine clinic is open to the public.

Impact Health offers the Moderna and Janssen/Johnson & Johnson vaccines and vaccine boosters for those 18 years of age and older. The Pfizer vaccine is offered to those 12 years of age and older, and the Pfizer booster to those 16 years of age and older. To schedule an appointment for a booster shot, please go to https://telegov.egov.com/nvleg-vaccine. Employees should bring their vaccination cards with them if they are receiving booster shots. Initial vaccinations are done on a walk-in basis, so no appointment is necessary.

Impact Health also offers pediatric vaccines for children aged 5–11 every day during clinic hours. Pediatric vaccinations do not require an appointment.

COVID rapid testing is available in the lobby area adjacent to Room 1214 and the Senate Chamber on a walk-in basis or by appointment. Appointments for testing may be scheduled at https://www.impacthealth.com/nevadalcbtesting. Those experiencing COVID symptoms are asked to remain outside the building and call (775) 684-6681 for assistance. A nurse will come outside to conduct the test.

Please feel free to email <u>LCBHR@lcb.state.nv.us</u> with any questions.